KREWE DU BOO TRASH
TALK
Okay, another late start to Trash. Now if you
have not heard, there is some bad bongos in
Nawlins. The Hard Rock Hotel (not just a
restaurant, this thing was to be huge), has
collapsed in what will be an insanely huge
liability claim for about thirty different
fronts. People have died and their bodies still
not recovered. An entire critical section of
NOLA evacuated as a danger zone.
And, now, for insult onto injury, the Krewe du
Boo Halloween parade has been cancelled. While
not exactly the Krewe du Vieux and the other
Krewes for Mardis Gras, this was kind of a
thing, apparently, for NOLA. Keep your eye out
for the litigation for this mammoth fuck up in
engineering and development. It will be large,
fascinating, and going on for a long time. Sad,
in every way imaginable.
In the collegiate ranks, the Florida/South
Carolina game is already interesting. After what
SC did to Georgia, that has to worry Jim White.
I’ll still take the Gators, but the game is in
the Gamecocks stadium. Oregon at Washington
Huskies is worth the watch. Michigan at Penn
State is a huge game. I don’t know that it will
get better for Harbaugh in Happy Valley, but it
will be interesting.
ASU at Utah could, and should, be a great game.
The Sun Devils of Herm Edwards are at an
improbable 5-1 heading in to Salt Lake to visit
a similarly situated 5-1 Utah, except nobody
predicted Utah losing to USC earlier. RiceEccles Stadium is not a huge venue, but it is a
compact and intimidating place to play on the
road. Note my time in Rice-Eccles was for a
couple of days on a Rolling Stones show I was
working, not a football game. It is pretty,
especially at the time of day the game is
scheduled. If you can get the game on your
carrier, it may be worth the watch.

For the Pros, the Chefs already clouted the
Donkos, but lost Pat Mahomes for a couple of
weeks. No problem, they just have the Packers
and Vikings the next two weeks. But Matt Moore
is not a scrub, Kansas City can still play with
him at the helm. Speaking of the Vikings, they
are at Detroit, and I smell an upset by the
Kittehs. Oakland is at the Packers, and that
could be a far better game than you would think.
Philly at the ‘Boys could be okay. For you noisy
49ers fans, no, they are playing the Skins. They
should win.
Arizona at the Gents is not a great game, but
could get very interesting. Kyler Murray and the
Cards offense has been better than expected, and
the beleaguered AZ defense gets Patrick Peterson
back, and he is still one of the best corners in
football. Saints at Bears “should” be good, but
Teddy Bridgewater has the Saints plugging along,
I’ll take them. Ravens at Squawks is a matchup
of two of the three best running QB’s in the
league. Should be fascinating, but it is in
Seattle, and man is that a tough place to play
on the road. Lastly, the Pats visit the Jets on
MNF. Jets are a LOT better with Sam Darnold
back. Is that enough for a huge upset? I doubt
it, but it may be close.
Lastly, MLB. It is the time of year where
baseball counts, even here. The Natinals have
already swept St. Louis and have their place in
the World Series locked up while resting their
superb starting pitchers. Astros up 3-2 on the
Yanks, and heading back to Houston town for
games 6 and 7. They will have the ridiculously
good so far in the playoffs Gerrit Cole ready to
go for one of them. It was supposed that would
be for game 6, but that does not seem to be a
given, they may save him for a knock out game 7.
How that pitching decision plays out will be
fascinating. I think I’d go ahead and let him
throw game 6.
That is it for this week folks. Music by the
great Lowell George and Little Feat.

